[bookmark: _GoBack]	UNIVERSITY TEACHER EDUCATION COMMITTEE
March 7, 2011
Horrabin Hall 1
3:30 – 5:00 p.m.
MINUTES
PRESENT: A. Baker, G. Boynton, R. Carson, N. DiGrino, C. Dooley, R. Foster, R. Gabbei, R. Kelly, C. Lapka, R. Lindner, L. Neff, J. Olsen, M. Phillips, J. Richmond, B. Sonnek, K. Schiber.	
EX-OFFICIO: L. Barden-Gabbei.
ABSENT: L. Armstead, A. Reuschel.
GUESTS: R. Morgan, M. Mossman, M. Romano, J. Wigglesworth.	
I.	Minutes
A.	Approval of the February 21, 2011 minutes.
FY11 MOTION #25 (Dooley/Sonnek) Motion to approve the minutes from the February 21, 2011 meeting. Motion approved.
II.	Action Items
A.	Position Statement on Tutored Study
 This item was tabled at the last meeting and will be revisited at the March 21 meeting. Carson will send the revised statement to the committee for the next meeting.

B.	      Safety Training as an Admission to TEP Requirement
The safety training for admission into the teacher education program was never formally voted as a requirement. In order for it to be a requirement the UTEC must vote on motion. 
FY11 MOTION #26 (Olsen/Lindner) Motion to require the online safety training as a component to being admitted to TEP. Motion approved.  

III.	Informational Items
A.	      Use of Logo on Webpages and Print Documents
There has been a tremendous increase in the use of the TEP logo on syllabi but we need to step it up a notch. Please remind your departments to place the TEP logo on more than the syllabi, i.e., brochures, etc. This will help make the logo more visible and familiar. The logo is available on the TPEP website.

B.	      CPEP Report
Missy Phillips reported the certification seminar is scheduled for April 1st.  Nancy Stoneking from CPEP will be contacting departments to collect information on whether departments are providing lunch and where they will be meeting their students. Richmond reported representatives from the teacher retirement system will be available that morning as well. A career fair is also being held from 1:00 – 3:00 p.m. in the Grand Ballroom. Baker asked if it would be possible at some point to have a best practices meeting with the students to discuss tips they have picked up during student teaching. 

***The career fair has been canceled.

C.  	      SEDG Report 
No report. SEDG will meet at the end of March.

IV.	               Other
Carson attended the Certification Board meeting on Friday, March 4 in Springfield. There are several changes and Carson will send an email with the information. An email was sent to department chairs regarding the IPTS grid. Carson asked chairs to notify the appropriate people of the mandatory meeting on Monday, May 16 from 9:00am – 12:00pm. The grid should be filled out as is appropriate to the people in each department. It is imperative this work be done before the meeting in order for the group to accomplish everything it needs to do at the May meeting. As a reminder this meeting if for undergraduate programs only. Directions were very concise in the email and the information entered should only be exactly what is done in your areas. This will help keep the information clear. If programs have any approved changes to the curriculum these must be submitted to the certification board along with assessments and aligned with the matrix before July 2013. Carson noted the grid will help us determine what is covered adequately and the areas that we need to work on improving. She reminded everyone that we have been making lots of positive movement in our program and we have a good program.

V.	Miscellaneous Dates to Remember
A.	COEHS Dean Candidate Interviews (complete schedules are available at http://wiu.edu/employment/candidates/ )
1. Dr. Susan Muller – March 9th & 10th
2. Dr. Robert Spina – March 10th & 11th
3. Dr. Sterling Saddler – March 21st & 22nd
B.	UTEC on Monday, March 21st from 3:30 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. in HH 1
C.	Continuing Conversations on Friday, March 25th from 3 to 4:30 in HH 1, connecting to QC 106; Topic - The Integration of Foundation and Content-Specific “Big Ideas” Within the Disciplines
D.	TEF Meeting on Monday, May 16th from 9 to noon to map the current professional education courses, including all methods courses and field and clinical courses, to the revised Illinois Professional Teaching Standards; Location: Brophy 235
FY 11 MOTION #27 (Baker/Gabbei) Motion to adjourn the meeting. Motion approved.
